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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
proposed Intro. No: 729-A


Committee:
Finance

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the posting of material terms of contracts entered into by the city on a newly created public, online searchable database.

	Sponsors:
By Council Members Mealy, Wills, Barron, Chin, Fidler, Gentile, James, Koppell, Lander, Palma, Recchia, Rose, Sanders Jr., Vacca, Vann, Williams, Rodriguez, Brewer, Reyna and Koo


	Summary of Legislation: Requires the mayor to establish by July 1, 2012, a searchable online database that would provide information on the material terms of city contracts in excess of the small purchase limit (currently $100,000), including: the legal name of the contractor,  franchisee  or  concessionaire; the award method; the original and revised dollar amount of the maximum expenditure authorized; a description in plain language of the scope of services;  the starting and scheduled completion date; the date and reason for any modifications or amendments, and others.
The bill would apply to contracts with city agencies, but not apply to affiliated agencies, such as the Department of Education, NYCHA, the public libraries, or other non-city agencies.

Most of the required information would be available when the database is first required to be operational (July 1, 2012), with certain other information to be added by Sept. 1, 2012, and by July 1, 2013.  DOITT would be required to certify to the Council that it has completed phases as required under the law.


	Effective Date: The amended version requires the bill to take effect immediately, with the exception of several provisions, which would require DOITT certification.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY12
FY Succeeding

Effective FY13
Full Fiscal

Impact FY12
Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

De minimis
  De minimis
      De minimus
Net

$0

$0

$0




	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  It is estimated that there would be minimal to no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  While this bill requires a new database, MOCS is currently is in the process of establishing a system that will be adjusted to accommodate the provisions of this bill.  Training of employees to use the system will not incur an additional cost to the city because such training is currently underway. 
Source of INFORMATION:  City Council Finance Division


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A

	                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     John Lisyanskiy, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                             Reviewed by Tanisha Edwards, Counsel



	History:  Intro 729 was introduced on December 8, 2011 and referred to the Finance Committee.  An amendment was proposed, and a hearing was held on the amended legislation, Proposed Int. 729-A, on January 23, 2012, and the amended legislation was laid over.  The Committee is slated to vote on Proposed Int. 729-A on February 1, 2012, and following a successful committee vote, the Full Council will vote to adopt this legislation on such date.

	Date Submitted to Council:  December 8, 2011
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